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SGA Senate 

November 3rd, 2022 
I. CALL TO ORDER 
II. ROLL CALL 
III. MOMENT OF SILENCE 
IV. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
V. PASSING OF AGENDA 

• Passed as presented 
VI. PASSING OF MINUTES 

• Passed as presented 
VII. SPECIAL BUSINESS 
VIII. STUDENT FORUM 

• A student asked the Senate about the possibility of having the commencement ceremonies at Braly Stadium 
instead of Norton Auditorium for the spring semester and the future.  

• President Sandvig informed the student of possible solutions. Some included the possibility of 
creating a system of pooling unused tickets and implementing a first come first serve basis to those 
tickets.  

• Pro Tempore Martin informed the student that it has been discussed in the past and several 
logistical problems arose.  

IX. OFFICER REPORTS 
• President Sandvig thanked Senators Ledlow and Perez for purchasing donuts for the international students. 

She also said the tailgate will be Saturday at 12 P.M.  and members need to sign up for times.  
• Madame Vice President reported that a bill will be presented today. She also said a sign-up sheet will be sent 

out regarding the SGA Tailgate. 
• Treasurer Statom reported about how the budget stands. We have spent over $3,000 which is good that we 

are spending money for the students.  He instructed the Senate to remember his two week policy for 
allocations for their committees.  

• Sir Secretary reported that nametags will be given out before the SGA Tailgate and to find him. He also said 
the new senator’s t-shirts will be in before long.  

• Freshman Forum Advisor Callahan reported that yesterday was the Freshman Forum’s committee meetings. 
She said a member will be writing a resolution for Presidential Mentor’s Academy regarding those members 
and their attendance. She also thanked Senator Franklin for taking their headshots.  

• Pro-Tempore Martin had no report.  
• Historian Batchelor had no report.  
• DIA Hardin reported that she had her liaison meeting last Friday and that during their event they realized 

that a lack of communication was prevalent, and they will be working on it.  
• Communications Director Conkle asked the Senate to be in a TikTok video. She instructed those who wanted 

to participate to remain in the GUC after the adjournment of the meeting.  
X. CHAIR REPORTS 

• Chairwoman Reese reported that they had zero allocations to review this week.  
• Chairwoman Austin had no report. 
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• Chairman Oyewale reported about the International Market Bus. He talked about the successes and 
challenges. He reported that they stopped at several markets for the International students.  

• Chairwoman Melton reported that QEP Launch was Tuesday and thanked those that showed up.  
• Chairwoman Medrano had no report.  

XI. SHARED GOVERNANCE 
• No articles of shared governance.  

XII. CITY COUNCIL REPORTS 
• Chief of Staff Cooper reported that his assigned city talked on many legislative pieces and primarily 

approved contracts.  
XIII. OLD BUSINESS 
XIV. NEW BUSINESS 

• Tailgate Sweatshirt Bill 
• Passed as presented 

• Preview Day 
• President Sandvig stated she signed the Senate up for it and inquired about volunteers. 

• Senate Evaluations 
• President Sandvig asked about our goals as a senate.  

1. Chairwoman Melton said her committee has built a relationship with the UNA Faculty 
2. Chairwoman Reese said her committee has been able to allocate easier 
3. Chairwoman Medrano said her committee has been able to bring back the Liaison Program 
4. Communications Director Conkle spoke on having a more casual and relaxed social media is 

a goal of hers. 
5. Madame Vice Presidents mentioned having a meeting at the amphitheater. 
6. Chairwoman Melton mentioned making sure people know they are welcome in the SGA 

Chambers. She also mentioned having senators go to Freshman Forum meetings. 
7. President Sandvig inquired about holding a public Executive Meeting. 

XV. OPEN DISCUSSION 
• Sir Secretary inquired about going to Christmas Carol at nursing homes 
• President Sandvig inquired about the endowment scholarship 

• Many people had logistical recommendations for the Talent Show 
• Pro Tempore Martin inquired about sponsoring SGA Goodie Bags for finals week.  

• Communications Director Conkle inquired about a wheel of fortune 
• President Sandvig said we could save sweatshirts to give out 
• Chairwoman Melton inquired about having it in the library 

XVI. ADVISOR’S REPORT 
XVII. ANNOUNCEMENTS 

• Sir Secretary announced he is sponsoring an event in Olive Hall tonight at 7 P.M.  
XVIII. SENATOR OF THE WEEK 

• The senators of the week are Maddilyn Willis and Rebekah Callahan 
XIX. PEP 

• Pep to everyone that handed out candy to the Kilby Children 
• Pep to Senator Franklin for taking the Freshman Forum headshots 
• Pep to Historian Batchelor 
• Pep to Chief of Staff Cooper for his Florence Meeting 
• Pep Chairwoman Medrano for her passed bill 
• Pep to SOAR interviews and interviewees  
• Pep to Sir Secretary for making the sweatshirts happen 
• Pep to the new SGA backpacks 
• Anti-pep to the rain on Saturday 
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• Anti-pep to the confusing weather pep 
• Pep to Chairwoman Austin 
• Pep to Senator Perez 

XX. ADJOURNMENT 
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